Executive Committee

June 13, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN
Members Present:
Jim Abraham, Bill FitzSimmons, Mary Jacobs, and Tim Wenzel
Staff Present:


Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason
I. Committee Assignments
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed an updated committee schedule.  The Workforce Development Committee will be meeting in November and December rather than August and October as a result of a change in the Region 9 Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy (CEDS) reporting schedule and review of the year end results.  The committee assignments will be distributed at the Council meeting and members will be encouraged to sign up for the Workforce Development Committee and/or Youth Council. 

II. Program Budgets

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the WIA and State Dislocated Worker Budgets for Program Year 2012.   Overall the programs received about a 10% reduction from last year and a 26% reduction from 2009 during the height of the recession.  The program funds are dispersed over the following categories:

· Administration – 13%
· Training– 43%

· Support – 6%

· Staff – 38%

III. WorkForce Council Budget

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the proposed 2012 Administrative Budget.  Reductions were made in staff development and advertising/marketing categories with increases in insurance, membership dues and rent.  The budget included consultant fees as a one time line item to continue the Partners In Career Exploration program.    

The committee recommended the following staff increases:  a 4.6% increase for Heather Gleason, total salary $54,000 and a 2.5% increase for Diane Halvorson, total salary $71,200.

A motion was made Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Jim Abraham to approve the budget with recommended salary increases for Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason.  The motion carried.

Meeting adjourned. [image: image1.png]



